## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING March 15, 2021

The Town Council met March 15, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight Glenn Littleton Neil Benson

Marvin Crumpton Justin Killingworth Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from March 1, 2021.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from March 1, 2021 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from March 7, 2021 as presented. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton made a motion to table the rates for the use of Field 5 until next Council meeting. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

## Old Business

Council Member Benson made a motion to discuss the sale or the property beside the Garment Factory that Mr. Hooper is wanted to purchase. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Killingworth moved to deny the sales of the property beside the Garment Factory. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Mr. Danny Frazier came back into the Council Meeting and asked if the Town would put some streetlight up on West Medical Center Dr. Mayor Hight stated he would get Alabama Power to come look and see if there was any where to put some streetlights.

Mayor Hight reported to the Council that Reid Kincaid at TTR Services to come and put new light pole up at Field 1 that was damaged during the storm and replace all bulbs for Sam Bentley park at no charge. All that TTR Services asked if the Town would write a letter for tax purposes, Mayor Hight stated they did around \$6000.00 worth of work for free.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith remined the Council of the Clean up day on March 27, and a reminder of the Ethics Statement died line is April 30, 2021.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith wanted to congratulate Mayor Hight on his award he received last week Community Spirt Award

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Financial Statement as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman, Killingworth, and Benson.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for March 15, 2021. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman, Killingworth, and Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman Killingworth and Littleton.

	Robert Hight Mayor
ATTEST:	
Town Clerk	3 <sup>-</sup> 1